
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

March 1, 1988 

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners of the Town of Englewood met in regular 
session, Tuesday, March 1, 1988, at 7:30 p.m. in the Council Chamber of City Hall. 

Mayor Middleton called the meeting to order with Commissioners Conner, Moses, and 
Nichols present. 

After reviewing the previous minutes, motion was made by Conner, seconded by Moses 
to accept them.  All ayes. 

Mayor Middleton informed the Board that Hazel Edgemon wished to ask the Board for a 
variance in order to set a mobile home on her property.  This is a result of a death in the 
family and an elderly member needed to move on her property in order for them to take 
care of her.  Motion was made by Conner, seconded by Moses that Hazel Edgemon be 
granted a variance to set a mobile home on her property for the duration of their family 
needs.  All ayes. 

The Board discussed closing off Athens Street and detouring traffic around it.  Stated 
that they would look into this and decide whether or not this would be feasible. 

The Board informed Police Chief Hershell Jack that he would need to obtain a written 
statement from his doctor in order to return to work after surgery. 

Middleton stated that two firemen who had injuries would have to also obtain written 
permission from their doctors in order to work with the Fire Department. 

Assistant Chief of Police Glenn Cooley informed the Commission that the town had a 
problem with dogs, some of which were running in packs.   He stated that the Police 
Dept. had been receiving complaints about this problem.  The Board discussed 
resurrecting the idea of a County Wide Dog Pound. 
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